[image: image1.png]



Jacksonville Waterways Commission

Lori Boyer, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION MINUTES-approved-amended
Wednesday, January 10, 2018  
City Council Chamber
9:30 a.m.

The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, January 10, 2018, at 9:34 a.m., in the Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member Lori Boyer.
In attendance: Council Members Lori Boyer (Chair), Al Ferraro (Vice Chair), Aaron Bowman, Garrett Barket, Robert Birtain, Lindsey Brock, Matt Brockelman, Jed Davis, Steven Davis, Jill D. Haskell, Raymond S. Pringle, Jr., Steve Swann, Marshall Adkison, Ex-Officio; State Representative Jason Fischer and Michelle Tappouni, Ex-Officio were excused; Assistant General Counsel Paige Johnston; Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator/Harbor Master; Legislative Assistant Philip Zamarron; John J. Jackson, Research Assistant.
Approval of the minutes for the Jacksonville Waterways Commission minutes for December 13, 2017 was deferred; no hard copies had been distributed.
Dr. White and Dr. Pinto presented the St. Johns River Status Report on Water Quality and Manatees.

Dr. White reported that there was not a lot going on in the river because of the water being as cold as it is.  The water temperature at J.U. was 48° to 50°.  The salinity in the water is on the increase following the extended period of fresh water caused by Hurricane Irma. The waters have been pretty tidal.

Dr. Pinto reported that on synoptic aerial flights December 7th and 8th, not many manatees were seen in the area.  The aerial survey went as far south as Palatka.

The Chair, Council Member Lori Boyer wanted to know, in view of the fact that virtually no manatees were spotted in the river because of the cold temperatures,  how do we now assess the need for a modification of the Manatee Protection Plan that bars certain activities such as boat racing in the river during winter months?  Dr. White replied that boat racing in the downtown river area would be too dangerous because that segment of the river is so turbulent.  In addition to being a threat to manatees that could possibly be in the river, boat racing is hazardous to drivers.  Racing drivers had been killed in the past. Dr. Pinto added that manatees had, in fact, been known to be in the river when water temperatures were cold.
In an update on the Maritime Management Plan, Margo Moehring distributed and explained spread sheets on the status of private and City-owned projects in the Maritime Management Plan.  She provided a summary of the work to date and reviewed projects.  She remarked on maintenance projects and educating the public for its input.  She reiterated the emphasis that public comments placed on maintaining resources that the City already had rather than embarking on new acquisitions.
Council Member Boyer requested clarification on the projected useful life for structures on the spread sheet under the “Risk” category and the perception of need.  Ms. Moehring explained that the projected useful life for structures was considered and determined as if  projects were completed rather than an assessment of current condition.  Surveys indicated that people were more favorably disposed to spending City funds on the maintenance of existing assets.  Dr. Quinton White added that the surveys found that respondents were very parochial; they were primarily concerned with their own communities.  The people that attended Maritime Management Plan meetings were overwhelmingly boaters.
Council Member Al Ferraro inquired about facilities meeting ADA (Americans with Disabilities Act) requirements.  Ms. Moehring explained that all facilities that are being designed today are designed with ADA requirements as a component.  Dr.  Pinto added that new fishing piers are being designed to make fishing safe for the disabled.  Brian Burket added that the primary requirement for  making kayaking more accessible for the disabled is to make it possible for the disabled to get from parking areas to the kayak launch site.  Captain Jim Suber explained that all piers, new and repaired, are now ADA accessible.
Commissioner Jill Haskell had questions regarding the Arlington projects (kayak launches and marina) on the Private Projects list in the MMP.

On Legislation Matters, Jody McDaniel, Planning & Development Department, explained Ordinance 2017-837, Apv 4th Edition of Duval County Manatee Protection Plan as Required by the Fla Fish & Wildlife Conservation Comm.  The 4th Edition would allow a provision for an additional 125 boat slips for downtown, for a total of 175 slips.  Guy Parola, DIA Operations Manager, explained that 50 slots would be allotted to The District development site.  In Public Comment, John Nooney said that he sees restrictions to public access to the river if the legislation is enacted.  On a vote of 11-1, (Swann abstaining), the Commission voted to recommend approval of the item.
On ORD 2017-838, Adopt 2015 Series Text Amend to the Conservation/Coastal Mgmt Element of the 2013 Comp Plan, Revising Conservation/Coastal Mgmt Objectives & Policies in Accordance with the Revised Manatee Protection Plan…., Jody McDaniel explained modifications in language that deleted specific language in the Manatee Protection Plan referencing shellfish harvesting and considerations for development and use of the Boat Facility Site Strategy.  In Public Comment, John Nooney felt that more people should have been involved in crafting this legislation.  By a vote of 11-1 (Swann abstaining), the Commission voted to recommend approval of the legislation.
On ORD 2018-3, Approp $290,000 from Sisters Creek Park Maint & Improvemts Trust Fund as Addnl Funding to “Sisters Creek Marina/Boat Ramp Proj…, Bob Skalitzky, Natural & Marine Resources Division Chief, explained that the appropriation will allow the FIND grant project to move forward and be completed by the 2018 Jacksonville Kingfish Tournament.  In Public Comment, John Nooney felt that more people should have been sought out for their input on the proposed legislation.  By a vote of 12-0, the Commission voted to recommend approval of the legislation.
On ORD 2017-8,  Auth Project Partnership Agreemt with Dept of the Army for Big Fishweir Creek Proj…, Tom Fallin, Chief of Engineering Construction Management, Public Works Department, made a presentation on the purpose and problems of the aquatic preservation project.  The project entailed aquatic restoration, building a marsh island and a focus on sedimentation.  Mr. Fallin fielded numerous questions on the project.
Commissioner Garrett Barket asked if any consideration had been given to creation of a special tax district since dredging and maintenance obligations will only benefit private property owners.  Dr. White explained that the Waterways Commission had previously considered the issue of dredging and recommended viewing the problem as an eco-restoration concern.
Commissioner Robert Birtalan also broached the idea of a homeowners association and a special tax district.

The Chair, Council Member Lori Boyer, explained that a provision for special assessment districts exists in the Ordinance Code as a vehicle that addresses this kind of problem.

In Public Comment on the proposed legislation, John Nooney asked about a kayak launch at the marsh island site.
Commissioner Matt Brockelman moved that the Commission vote to recommend approval of the measure and explained his reasons for moving for approval. 

The Chair, Council Member Boyer, suggested that if the project was not time sensitive, the Commission might want to consider deferring a vote on the item.  Mr. Fallin indicated that a deferral would not be a problem.
Commissioner Garrett Barket moved that the Commission vote to defer the matter.

A discussion ensued on whether or not the matter should be deferred.

On a voice vote, the Commission voted to defer the matter for a month.

The Commission next heard Parks, Recreation and Community Services Department Director Daryl Joseph and Marine and Natural Resources Division Chief Robert Skalitzky provide an update on dock damage assessment after Hurricane Irma.  Spread sheets had been distributed that indicated the status of repair projects that had been complete and projects that required engineering services.  Mr. Skalitzy fielded numerous questions on the status of particular parks, boat ramp facilities, kayak launches and marinas.
The Chair deferred the presentation on McCoy’s Creek that she and Brian Burket were going to make.

There were no new business items.
In Public Comments, John Nooney commented on Myrtle Avenue Park and the Downtown Investment Authority’s meeting scheduled for later in the day.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:42 A.M.
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